Unapproved Minutes Emmet County Board of Supervisor Minutes
August 16, 2016
Regular Meeting

Board Room, Courthouse

Present: Bev Juhl, Vice-Chair 

  John Pluth

  Al Madden

  Jeff Quastad 


  Tim Schumacher
Absent:


Schumacher, Chair, called the meeting to order.  Motion was made by Quastad, seconded by Madden, to review and approve the minutes from last week’s meeting and also approve them for publication.  All ayes, motion carried.

During public forum, Barb Bohm, Emmet County Assessor, gave an update on the Stateline ruling handed down from the District Court.  It is being remanded back to the Property Appeal Assessment Board (PAAB); Stateline can submit new evidence; it is like starting all over again on a new case.
Supervisor Quastad stated that the drainage ditch meeting for Emmet County’s Drainage District #121 will be held on August 22, 2016 at 9:00 a.m. at the Fairmont County Courthouse, Fairmont, Minnesota.

Supervisor Madden continued with the discussion on the weed spraying situation in the County.  Madden is going on record that he is happy with the weed control in Emmet County.  He has visited with Emmet County’s Weed Commissioner, Roxanne Christensen.  His suggestion was that Quastad and Pluth get together with Christensen.  Christensen stated to Madden that this has been a low water mark this year for complaints. Madden stated that Emmet County does a June application of broadleaf control and it has been this way for approximately 40 years.  Pluth would like to see a cost estimate of using the chemical, Milestone, in all of the county ditches. 
It was moved by Juhl, seconded by Pluth, to approve the Business Property Tax Credit (BPTC) applications for 2016, with the exception of the disallowance of Nationwide Real Estate in Dolliver (former Post Office) and Lakes Area Wireless LLC (cell tower) in Estherville.  Both properties have changed names and the new owners did not reapply.  All ayes, motion carried.

Walter-Davis Oeth, Emmet County Engineer, met with the Board and gave a road report for Emmet County.  He stated that secondary road crews have been finishing up on Wempe’s corner and are now heavily involved with the road upgrade, largely due to New Fashion Pork.  Secondary Road crews are going to do the full mile of upgrade to this road.  They will continue with other road upgrades until harvest season, concentrating on the Center Township area.  He discussed the weed spraying in the County and suggested that the Board bring into the discussion our weed commissioner for the County, being Roxanne Christensen.  Quastad and Pluth will contact Christensen and discuss some weed issues with her.
At 10:10, it was moved by Juhl, seconded by Quastad, to go into closed session per Iowa Code 21.5(1) (i). Roll call vote was taken:  Ayes: Madden, Juhl, Quastad, Pluth and Schumacher.  All ayes, motion carried.  It was moved by Quastad, seconded by Pluth, to go out of closed session.  All ayes, motion carried.  No action was taken. 
It was moved by Pluth, seconded by Madden, to set the public hearing date for the East Swan Care Site LLC new construction permit in Section 15, Township 99, Range 32 (SW SW), for September 6, 2016 at 9:30 a.m.  All ayes, motion carried.  The announcement of the site visit will come shortly.  Chairman wanted to note in the examination of that application that the matrix would be met with what they’ve got on their evaluation of 440 points.
It was noted to the Board by Juhl that they will need a new member on the Estherville Area Partnership for Growth, due to the recent resignation of John Birkland.

Motion was made by Pluth, seconded by Quastad, to adjourn the meeting at 11:14 a.m.  All ayes, motion carried.
________________________________________

_________________________________________

Colleen Anderson, Assistant to the Auditor


Tim Schumacher, Chair
